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To Whom It may Concern:
I am concerned about the decision to extend the dominion voting machine contract prior to it even being up for
renewal. The voters should get to weigh in on how their vote is being handled. Common sense dictates that an

electronic device is vulnerable and poses a security risk. Many counties have gone back to hand counting votes, by
legal US citizens, vetted and balanced by both parties.

Best,

Suzanne Toton
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